
Neighbourhood Infrastructure Improvement Fund (NIIF) update noted etc – 
Funding approved.  
 
7  With reference to the minutes of 30th April 2025, there was submitted a report 
by the Executive Director of Neighbourhoods, Regeneration and Sustainability 
providing an update on the Neighbourhood Infrastructure Improvement Fund (NIIF) 
programme, advising of a progress update in relation to the NIIF, including proposals 
submitted for estimate, proposals requiring more information and a summary of 
committed and actual spend for the Ward, as detailed in the report.  
 
After consideration, the Partnership  
 
(1)  noted the report;  
 
(2)  approved 
 
 (a) Ref 04-021, addition of accessible and inclusive features at Hartlaw 
  Crescent; 
 
 (b) Ref 04-025, renewal of railings at Mosspark play area; 
 
(3) voiced their disappointment that there had been no engagement with 
 members of the Partnership to communicate the reasons why there had been 
 a significant increase in CCTV, which the Partnership had been asked to 
 approve, compared to the initial costings that had been quoted and asked 
 officers to investigate the reasons for the change in costs; 
 
(4) asked if the locations identified for CCTV were not suitable, that 
 recommendations from the Service should be communicated of other suitable 
 locations in the Ward; 
 
(5) advised officers that Ref 04-026, upgrades at Penilee Community Centre had 
 already been approved by the Partnership; and  
 
(6) requested officers  
 
 (a) to look into the costing for 04-027, MUGA resurfacing at the rear of  
  Penilee Community Centre, as similar work had been carried out at  
  another Council owned facility which was considerably less than the 
  £25,000 quote received; and  
 
 (b) to investigate why Ref 04-016, repair of pathways at Hartlaw Crescent 
  did not include the stairs at that location which the Partnership had  
  specifically requested 
 
 


